
Coldwaltham, Hardham and Watersfield Parish Council 
Newsletter 3 Supplement - New Year 2021. 

Dated 8th January 2021 

We hope that everyone in our Parishes has had a safe and calm New Year, with no inappropriate 
visitors or events. We are noting some of the news items about large gatherings around the 
country, and hope that none of this behaviour is copied in this part of West Sussex. It is actually 
good to see so many more people out walking around the Parishes - also saying “Hello” - but 
staying on the other side of the road. The ground underfoot is very wet, so do be careful. Please 
do not churn up the footpaths with off-road bicycles of any kind! 

There are lots of rules. guidance and advice, about the lockdown arrangements and restrictions 
on these two websites: 

In short form, it says this: 

You may leave your home only: 

• To access basic necessities, either for yourself or on behalf of a vulnerable person or 
someone self-isolating. 

• To go to work or provide voluntary or charitable services. 

• To provide care for a disabled or vulnerable person. 

This means that residents can leave their house for shopping or to collect medication. 

Further guidance is available via the following sites: 

1.https://www.gov.uk/guidance/tier-4-stay-at-home 

There is plenty of wider advice and links to sign up to for West Sussex newsletters here: 

2.https://www.westsussex.gov.uk/fire-emergencies-and-crime/coronavirus-covid-19-advice-

and-information/ 

3.Both West Sussex Covid-19 Community Hub <https://www.westsussex.gov.uk/fire-

emergencies-and-crime/coronavirus-covid-19-advice-and-information/community-hub-covid-
19/> or NHS <https://nhsvolunteerresponders.org.uk/> can support residents with food & 
medication and if possible this should be where they go for support. 

Residents can directly speak to HDC if they need support too. They can do this through our 
direct phone number: 01403 215100 or using our online form 
<https://www.horsham.gov.uk/community/coronavirus-find-help> (Click the ‘Find help and 
support’ button.) 

Local Information 

The Village - Sub-Post Office remains open at the usual times, although access to the Village 
Hall is closed. 'Thank you' to Pauline Streeter for this continuing service. 

There are no services at St Giles’ or St Botolph until further notice, though both churches are 
open for private prayer each day. 

The Labouring Man is continuing to offer evening meal “Take-away” Please refer to the menu 
below. During the same hours, the pub has a very limited number of groceries available. 
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The Parish Council is in touch with the wider West Sussex support hub, so please be assured 
that an email or telephone call to the PC will result in support offered in the most appropriate 
way, as quickly as possible. 

If you think someone might need support, please phone us: 873363 we will help and have a 
team ready.  

Watch out for information from Pulborough Medical Group concerning the roll-out of the 
vaccination programme - it is worth signing up on the website for text and e-mail alerts. 

Please remember all the key elements of “Stay Safe” - Distance, handwashing, mask wearing 
are all critical in public places and not mixing in groups. Please wear your masks! 

Take Care. 

 

The Parish Council. 



 


